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We are a Catholic faith community called by God to give living witness to the gospel   

through encouraging an open, loving and caring environment. We strive to accomplish this  

by sharing in prayerful, and joyous worship, respecting individuals and serving their needs. 
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Liturgy Schedule 
          Saturday 4:30pm 

          Sunday 8:30am;10:30am;12:30pm;5:30pm 

          Daily 9:00am  Monday-Friday 

Individual Reconciliation 
Saturdays at 3:30pm or by appointment 

Baptism—Marriage 
Call the Parish Office—455-5910 

 In the Spirit  @ St. John Neumann Parish 

St. John Neumann Parish                                                    
44800 Warren Road                                                                      

Canton MI 48187 

734-455-5910 ~ FAX 734-455-6779 

Religious Formation Office 734-455-5986 

Rev. Ronald S. Richards,  Pastor                                 
Rev. Mark Prill, Associate Pastor                                  

Deacon Patrick Conlen                                                       
Rick Cucchi, Director of Music Ministries                              

Donna Franke,  Director of Religious Formation               

Gene Kijek,  Pastoral Associate                                                        

Sabrina Queen, DRE/Youth Ministry                                           

Mary Wilkerson, Coordinator of Youth Ministry 

Pastoral Council 

John Bres 254-0820 

Joe Camill 455-1079 

Norma Funke, Senior Representative 416-0458 

Randy Hollenstine, Finance Commission 453-4571 

Ed Hurst Jr., Secretary, Worship Commission 331-9281 

Don Iwanski 354-8795 

Michele Kennedy                                                  248-982-4333 

Brian Klump 453-8132 

George Kruczek 765-0877  

Jason Brown, Teen Representative 858-7373 

Lawren Dame, Teen Representative 416-1070 

Rosemary Sieracki, Formation Commission  981-4787 

Jody Trame 459-1427 

Nancy McGee, Vicariate Representative 461-1536 

Jeff Wagoner 254-9327 

 

Parish Ministers 

Tom Baptist, Vice President Ushers 453-1533 

Jane Dickman, Sacristans 454-4911 

Don Dickman, President Ushers 454-4911 

Elizabeth Biddle, Mass Helpers 667-2882 

Bill Franke, Media Ministry 459-5279 

Linda Kalisz, Children’s Liturgy of the Word  454-1956 

Debbie & Mike Kelch, Eucharistic Ministers 595-0979 

Nancy McGee, Lectors                                          586-722-4204 

 

Parish Organizations 

Patti Bihn, Blood Drive Coordinator 459-9704 
Cyndi Kuczynski, Health Ministry  459-7651 

Walt Marek, Athletic Director 455-5910 

Denise Mattern, Elizabeth Ministry 455-5910 

Randy Martin, Peace and Justice                rem7662@aol.com 
Cindy Pronze, Grief Support 416-9914 

Lorraine Zaksek, St. Vincent de Paul 455-6232 

 

All Saints Catholic School 

Ms. Kristen Stausbaugh, Principal  459-2490 

LITURGY SCHEDULE 
Monday—Friday 9:00am 

Saturdays    4:30pm 
Sundays 

8:30, 10:30, 12:30 & 5:30pm 
Reconciliations are on Saturdays at 3:30pm                               

or by appointment 

 EUCHARISTIC  ADORATION 

 Every Friday                                    
in the Chapel                         

from                                  
9:30am until 6:30pm 

 SUNDAY OFFERINGS 

Week of June 16 & 17, 2012 
 
Sunday Envelopes           $  14,733.70 
Loose Offerings           $    2,806.00 
Sunday Direct Deposit           $    1,802.50 
Facility Maintenance           $       436.50 
Debt Reduction            $       573.00    
Misc Income            $       649.00 
Total Income            $  20,552.70 
Budgeted Expenses           $  25,556.07 
 

YTD Income (7/1/11/-6/17/12)         $1,361,740.58 
YTD Expenses (7/1/11-6/17/12)        $1,303,359.57 
  
No. Sunday Envelopes Issued        2,772 
No. Sunday Envelopes Used           583 
No. Sunday Direct Deposits              46 

  



 
IT’S MY OPINION AND I HAVE ONE! 

rrichards@stjohnneumann.us 
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Hello to you all, 

Well as you all have heard Fr Mark is going to be leaving us at the end of this coming week.  First I want to take 
this opportunity to thank Fr. Mark for all he has done here at St. John Neumann.  In the short time he has been 
here with us he has endeared himself to many of you out there.  I know my prayers will be with him and his future 
as yours will be as well. 

Secondly with Fr. Mark going,  what does that mean for us here at St. John Neumann?  Well we will not be getting 
another associate at this time.  What I have done is contacted Fr. Manny, whom you all know from his helping 
here when Fr. Theo left.  He and a couple of his Basilian brethren will give me some help in terms of the masses 
on the weekend.  Fr. Manny himself will be helping with masses during the week.  I am very appreciative for their 
aid as I am sure all of you are as well. 

The mass schedule is going to be nuts, however most of you will not notice this in any way.  I have to work 
around their availability, so the weekend mass schedule is all over the place for me, there is no pattern at all!   I 
am just grateful for the help. 

As for the other areas of ministry that Fr. Mark was doing, in terms of the day-to-day stuff, that I will take on and I 
know the staff, including the deacon, will help as much as they can. 

Are things going to be a bit busier?  Yes! However, we and I will be ok!  Just keep me in your prayers!  Thanks a 
lot! 

Lastly, as you go home this week, reflect on the following from our Sunday readings: 

How is God a presence in your life? 

How do you live and die in the name of Jesus? 

Where do you see Jesus present in the world? 

“In whatever way we live-whether we wake or sleep, we eat or drink, we mourn or sing-all the while we are dy-
ing.” 

(Thomas Moore) 

 

Peace 

Fr Ron Richards 

FIVE-DAY PILGRIMAGE TO                                                         
SHRINE OF OUR LADY OF GUADALUPE, MEXICO CITY             

AND NEARBY BEAUTIFUL CITY OF QUERETARO                        
Tuesday, October 23-Saturday, October 27, 2012               

Cost: $1655, double; $1820, single                                           
Leader: Fr. Bernie Owens, S.J. from Manresa                         
For more information see Manresa website     

(www.manresa-sj.org) or                                                               
call Fr. Owens at 248-644-4933, ext 16 
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Four million Americans are afflicted with             
Alzheimer’s  Disease.   Do you have a parent, 

spouse, or loved one affected by this dreaded   
disease? Need facts or an understanding ear to 

listen?   Facilitator Rosemarie Shim, social worker 
and parishioner, has 14 years  experience working 

with Alzheimer patients and their families.  The 
Alzheimer’s Support group meets the third    

Thursday of each month at 7:30pm. Our next 
meeting will be Thursday, July 19th. 

If you have any questions, please feel free to           
call  Rosemarie at   734-981-0556.   

Contact Rick at                                         
rcucchi@stjohnneumann.us 

What exactly is Grief  Support? It is an 
opportunity to talk about your loss, 
to express your grief, ask questions, 
and receive support through your 
grieving  process. It is for people who 

have lost someone special in their lives.  All are  welcome 
regardless of church  affiliation. 

FOR AN APPOINTMENT:                                                               
1st and 3rd Thursday mornings at 10:00am,                    
please call Dee O’Flynn at  734-453-0829. 

2nd and 4th Tuesday evenings at 7:00pm,  please call       
Cindy Pronze at     734-416-9914. 

For special programs for children and 
teens,  please call  Regina Adams for an 
appointment  at  313-268-6951.         

 

Cucchi’s 

Corner 

Peter Pence Collection is next             
weekend.  Envelopes are available on 
the credenza in the Gathering Area. 

Please give generously! 

This week we are singing for communion meditation O 
God, You Search Me.  Psalm 139 has always been one 
of my favorite psalms.  While meditating on it we get the 
picture that God is a very personal God—one who 
knows us well.  Not a creator who made us and then 
threw us out into the universe and left us alone. No, a 
God whose Spirit is upon us!  This interpretation of 
Psalm 139 was written by Bernadette Farrell.  In 2006 
the National Pastoral Musicians named her the Pastoral 
Musician of the Year.  Here is some information about 
her  from the Oregon Catholic Press website: 

Bernadette Farrell is one of Britain’s 
leading liturgical composers, a former 
member of the St. Thomas More 
Group in London, and an acclaimed 
pastoral musician. Since the 1970s, 
she has been a leader in the renewal 
of Catholic worship both in the United 
Kingdom and abroad. Bernadette has 
recently begun to publish the music 
she writes for children. 

O God, you search me and you know me.                                          
All my thoughts lie open to your gaze.                                          
When I walk or lie down you are before me:                                  
Ever the maker and keeper of my days.                           

You know my resting and my rising.                                                 
You discern my purpose from afar.                                                  
And with love everlasting you besiege me:                                       
In every moment of life or death, you are. 

Before a word is on my tongue, Lord,                                              
You have known its meaning through and through.                       
You are with me beyond my understanding:                                  
God of my present, my past and future too. 

Although your Spirit is upon me,                                                        
Still I search for shelter from your light.                                       
There is nowhere on earth I can escape you:                                
Even the darkness is radiant in your sight. 

For you created me and shaped me,                                                 
Gave me life within my mother’s womb.                                          
For the wonder of who I am, I praise you:                                      
Safe in you hands, all creation is made anew.  

O God, you search me and you know me.                                         
All my thoughts lie open to your gaze.                                          
When I walk or lie down you are before me:                               

Ever the maker and keeper of my days.                     
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FA I T H  W O R K S          Gene Kijek 

    CCCCONTACTONTACTONTACTONTACT    GGGGENEENEENEENE                gkijek@stjohnneumann.us 

HHHHOWOWOWOW    DIDDIDDIDDID    YOUYOUYOUYOU    SHARESHARESHARESHARE    YOURYOURYOURYOUR    FFFFAITHAITHAITHAITH    THISTHISTHISTHIS    WEEKWEEKWEEKWEEK????    

John the Baptizer has his birthday feast  six 

months prior to Christmas eve, on June 24. This 
celebration is one of the oldest, if not the old-

est commemorating a saint.  

 John the Baptizer was both a blessing 

and a problem for the earliest Christians. Ac-

customed to seeing him as Jesus' precursor, we 

can't image why anyone had mixed feelings about this heroic 
prophet. He came to prepare Jesus' way, to make His ministry 

easier to accomplish. He decreases so Jesus can increase. 

 By the time the first Gospel was created around the 

year 70, second-generation Christians seemed comfortable 

putting John in that position. Yet, when we listen critically to 
the Gospels and mix in some later history, we begin to under-

stand that probably wasn't how the historical John looked at 

himself. 

John or Jesus? 

 Several things have to be factored in before we can 

appreciate what was actually going on with this desert 

preacher: 

1. There were still disciples of John several centuries into the 

Christian era who regarded him, not Jesus, as the Messiah. Did 

those individuals descend from some of John's original follow-

ers who were absent on those occasions when he dramatically 
pointed to Jesus and declared Him to be the one whom Israel 

anticipated would take away its sins? 

2. Some scholars presume Jesus Himself had been a disciple of 

John. He was both turned on by his approach to Judaism and 

eventually baptized by him. Originally content to follow him, 

Jesus agreed with the reform this austere prophet proclaimed. 

 But everything changed when Herod either arrested 

or killed John. At one of those two points, Jesus stepped in and 

began His own public ministry. 

3. Tensions arose when the disciple became more important 

for some people than the master. We see this in how the four 

evangelists chronologically treat John's baptism of Jesus. 

 That action becomes problematic when, one day, a 

devotee of John pointed out to one of Jesus' disciples that nor-

mally a superior baptizes an inferior. 

 Gospel to Gospel to Gospel, Jesus' baptism is empha-

sized less and eventually disappears. Mark describes it in de-
tail. Matthew precedes it with an argument between John and 

Jesus about who should baptize whom. Luke refers to the 

event in just a small phrase. John omits it completely.  Stu-

dents of Scripture blame those pesky disciples of John for the 

de-emphasis. 

 On one hand, because Jesus had been presumably 

one of John's disciples, Christians were forced to find a place 

for him in their faith traditions. On the other hand, they could-

n't give him too prominent a place, or else they'd jeopardize 

the place they'd given Jesus. 

Glimpsing John 

 Only by concentrating on the first reading (Isaiah 49:1

-6) do we glimpse what the historical John must have experi-

enced. Not knowing the place his disciple's followers would 

eventually assign him, John most probably faced death with 
the words of Isaiah, his prophetic predecessor, running 

through his head: "I thought I had toiled in vain, and for noth-

ing, uselessly spent my strength." He was about to be killed for 

pushing a reform he feared would die with him. 

 Though we Christians believe John died peacefully, 
knowing he'd accomplished his task of preparing Jesus' way, 

his actual last moments would have been strengthened only in 

the conviction that "my reward is with Yahweh, my recom-

pense is with my God." 

 Before we look at our lives as failures, we should re-
member that someone eventually will judge us from a per-

spective we never noticed while we were living.  
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THIS WEEK IS VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL!  

DON’T MISS IT!  COME SOAR WITH US! 

 SUMMER IS HERE!SUMMER IS HERE!SUMMER IS HERE!SUMMER IS HERE!    

It’s that time of the year when our schedules 
become a little more relaxed but we never 
want to relax from our mission to do the work 
of Jesus.  We are reminded of this  mission at 
the end of every Mass.  Our Faith UNwrapped 
Summer Project is to go live that mission 
daily.  There are many ways to do  this.  We 
made some suggestions in our Take Home 
Gift, but you may find some ideas while on va-

cation as you read a bulletin from another church.  Share the 
bulletin by putting it in the basket in the Gathering Area.  Be 
sure and highlight things that parish does for service.  Post a 
picture of your family in front of the church you visit  at 
www.facebook.com/stjohnneuanncanton. 

                                                                                                 
Look for Religious Formation Registration                        

information in the Gathering Area in early July.  
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MIDDLESCHOOL NEWS 

Mark My Words 
Contact Fr. Mark at                 

mprill@stjohnneumann.us 

Carley Scanlon             
and                                

Stanley Curtis 

UPCOMING WEDDINGS 

Greetings and Salutations, 

Today we hear about John the Baptist.  The        
Gospel tells us that they thought his name would 
be Zechariah after his father.  Elizabeth states, 
“No his name is John.” Neighbors and relatives 
seem a bit confused because no one among them 
was named John.  They made signs and asked 
Zechariah what he wished the baby to be called.  
Zechariah took a tablet and wrote, “John is his 
name.”  Hmmm…names. Perhaps this week we 
can reflect on our own names.  Do you know 
about your parents’ reason for        selecting your 
name?  Ask them if you do not know.  Think about 
why they gave you the name that you have, and 
what hopes or values it    reflects.  Perhaps you 
are named after a character in a book, so you 
would have a love for reading, or perhaps you 
were named after a favorite relative; perhaps you 
were given a name that reflects your ethnicity, for 
example, maybe they did that because they hoped 
you would continue to live according to the           
tradition of your heritage.  How have you grown 
to fulfill the hope that your parents expressed for 
you by giving you that name?  In what ways have 
you turned out to be different from what your 
parents may have expected?   Just some questions 
to think about this week.  Have some fun seeking 
out the answers. 

Vacation Bible School begins tomorrow.  How   
exciting!  Hope to see you there. 

Lastly, I would like to thank Father Mark for       
supporting my efforts this year in youth ministry 
and faith formation.  I wish you a great journey at 
St. Thecla! 

Blessings, 

Sabrina Queen 

It is hard to believe I have only been here for 1 year 
and what a year it has been.  I have met many won-
derful people and I have made many friends.  I came 
to a town I never heard of and found a place that be-
came home and a parish that truly loves Christ and 
their parish and their priests.  I was truly blessed to be 
assigned here and thank God for this wonderful gift 
he has given me by coming to Canton and St. John 
Neumann.                                                                                      
I want to first thank the staff for “putting up” with 
me this past year.  This was a great staff that truly has 
a love for God and a willingness to serve.  They helped 
me not only learn where things were on the west side 
and how things are done in the parish, but helped 
form me into a better priest.  I want to thank them for 
all they do and for the friendships I have developed 
with them.                                                                                 
I want to thank Fr. Ron for his leadership.  He chal-
lenged me and pushed me to become a better priest.  
For that I am grateful.  I take what I learned from him 
to heart and use it to help me become the priest 
Christ is calling me to be.  Thank you for a memorable 
year and I will be praying for both you and the staff as 
I move on to the eastside.                                                    
Most of all I want to thank the people in the Parish.  
You make St. John Neumann the parish that it is to-
day.  Without your love for Christ and your willingness 
to serve, there would be no parish.  This truly inspired 
me and I was in awe in seeing everything that went 
on.  Thank you for all the friendships I made.  Know 
that you and everything about this parish will have a 
special place in my heart.                                                   
As I go on to St. Thecla know that you are always wel-
come there and any place I go.  If you ever want to 
contact me in the future or get lost on the eastside 
the address for   St. Thecla is 20740 Nunneley Rd., 
Clinton Township, MI 48035.  Know that my prayers 
are with you always. 

God Bless, 

Fr. Mark 
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“We, the youth of St. John Neumann, strive to be Christ to others.“We, the youth of St. John Neumann, strive to be Christ to others.“We, the youth of St. John Neumann, strive to be Christ to others.“We, the youth of St. John Neumann, strive to be Christ to others.    

By reaching out and welcoming all teens, We hope to foster a unique and open environmentBy reaching out and welcoming all teens, We hope to foster a unique and open environmentBy reaching out and welcoming all teens, We hope to foster a unique and open environmentBy reaching out and welcoming all teens, We hope to foster a unique and open environment    

In which we promote the morals and teachings of the Catholic church. “In which we promote the morals and teachings of the Catholic church. “In which we promote the morals and teachings of the Catholic church. “In which we promote the morals and teachings of the Catholic church. “    

HHHHHHHHIGHIGHIGHIGHIGHIGHIGHIGH        SSSSSSSSCHOOLCHOOLCHOOLCHOOLCHOOLCHOOLCHOOLCHOOL                WITHWITHWITHWITHWITHWITHWITHWITHWITHWITHWITHWITH            MMMMMMMMMMMMARYARYARYARYARYARYARYARYARYARYARYARY            WILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSON            

 

 LEGION OF MARYLEGION OF MARYLEGION OF MARYLEGION OF MARY————SILENT RETREATSILENT RETREATSILENT RETREATSILENT RETREAT                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    

    July 20, 21, and 22, 2012July 20, 21, and 22, 2012July 20, 21, and 22, 2012July 20, 21, and 22, 2012    

    LOCATION: St. Paul of the Cross Retreat Center, 23333 Schoolcraft, Detroit           
 ARRIVAL TIME: Friday, July 20, 2012 6pm                                                                      
 DEPARTURE: Sunday, July 22, 2012 After Lunch                                                        
 REGISTRATION/ORIENTATION: 6-6:30pm Friday/7:00pm Dinner                                          
 TOTAL EXPENSES: $175.00 (Six meals, Private Room with Bath)                                               
     DEPOSIT: $60.00 Registration Fee; Non-Refundable; Due June 28th 
     BALANCE: To be paid upon registration; advance payments acceptable                     
 QUESTIONS: Mrs. Brenda Hayes  (248)661-6833                                                                                   

                                                 Mrs. Stella Nimako (734)397-0167 

Our theme for the 2012 Silent Retreat is “The Year of Faith”, declared by Pope Benedict the XVI. In his ‘Porta 
Fidei’ he encourages all Catholic Christians for a “more complete conversion to God” and to a renewed com-
mitment to the teachings of God through Jesus Christ. Let us come together in this Silent Retreat to pray for 
God’s grace for a total conversion to the true teachings of God, faithfully handed down by the Church, and to 
be valid witnesses for the spreading of the faith in today’s world.                                                                                

Congratulations Class of 2012! We are so very proud of you and promise to keep you in our                   

prayers as you move on in this time of transition! 



The wooden food collection bins and the containers 
for hearing aids & eye glasses have been moved to the 

small hallway just right of                                                
where they originally                                                         

were. 

Thanks so much for your donations.   

           They are greatly appreciated. 
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Neumann’s Needlers 

     

The Neumann’s Needlers are currently creating lap 
blankets/shawls for older adults, baby hats and 
blankets, as well as hats for cancer patients. 
Thanks to some generous parishioners, we have a 
good selection of yarn for these projects. We 
gather on the second and fourth Tuesdays to work 
together, help each other, and enjoy each other’s 
company. Our next meeting is on June 26; we’re 
here from 7:30 to 9 PM. Men and women, young 
and old, beginners and ad-

vanced, all are welcome.  

Questions? Contact Bev Polcyn                            
bevpolcyn@hotmail.com  or 
734-740-3701 

VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITY 

Need R.N. to lead Wednesday morning 
blood pressure clinic at SJN.  Big             

reward, little commitment.  Call the      
Parish Office for more information 

VOLLEYBALL COACHES 
NEEDED  

St. John Neumann parish has 
openings for two head 
coaches for the upcoming 
girls 2012 CYO volleyball sea-

son. Openings are for 5/6 and 7th grade girls 
teams. Practice begins second week of Au-
gust and season runs through second week 
of October. Anyone 21 years of age and with 
prior coaching experience is welcome. Each 
coach must submit to a background check, 
as well as complete a "protecting God's chil-
dren" class. If interested please contact Ath-
letic Director Walt Marek at 734 455-5910.  

St. John Neumann Welcomes  

in the  

Sacrament of Baptism 

 

 

 

Jonathan Fernandez 

Son of Felipe Fernandez and Yolanda Pantoja 

Charlotte Therese Uram 

Daughter of Eric and Patricia (Stehlin) Uram 

 

OVEREATER’S ANONYMOUS                         
OPEN MEETING 

  

  

 OVEREATER’S ANONYMOUS is a fellowship of 
individuals who, through shared experience, strength, 
and hope, are recovering from compulsive overeating. 

 There are no dues or fees for members; we 
are self-supporting through our own contributions, 
our primary purpose is to abstain from compulsive 
overeating and to carry this message of recovery to 
those who still suffer. The Overeater’s Anonymous 
Open Meeting will be held every Wednesday at 7pm. 

 If you have any questions you may contact 
Mary @734-634-7154 or Tracie @734-718-5575. 
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CALENDAR OF EVENTSCALENDAR OF EVENTSCALENDAR OF EVENTSCALENDAR OF EVENTS     
Sunday, June24 
Liturgy:  8:30AM; 10:30AM; 12:30PM; 5:30pm 
Fr. Mark’s Reception Following All Masses 

Monday, June 25 
9:00am  Liturgy 
9:30am  Vacation Bible School 
7:00pm  Overeaters Anonymous-Men’s Grp 
7:00pm  Square Dancing 
Tuesday, June 26 

9:00am  Liturgy 
9:30am  Vacation Bible School 
7:30pm  Neumann’s Needlers 
Wednesday, June 27 
9:00am  Liturgy 

9:30am  NO BLOOD PRESSURE CHECK 
9:30am  Vacation Bible School 
6:30pm  Rosary 
7:00pm  Overeaters Anonymous-Open Mtg 

7:30pm  Families Anonymous 
8:00pm  AA 
Thursday, June 28 
9:00am  Liturgy 
9:30am  Vacation Bible School 
5:00pm  Scanlon Rehearsal 

7:30pm  Women’s AA 
Friday, June 29   
8:15am  Stations 
9:00am  Liturgy 
9:30am  Vacation Bible School 
9:30am-6:30pm Adoration-Chapel 
Saturday, June 30 

2:00pm  Scanlon Wedding 
4:30pm  Liturgy 
Sunday, July 1 
Liturgy:  8:30AM; 10:30AM; 12:30PM; 5:30pm 
 
   

Monday, June 25     Tuesday, June 26      
2 Kings 17:5-8,13-15a,18  2 Kings 19:9b-11,14-21,31-35a,36 
Matthew 7:1-5      Matthew  7:6,12-14                    
Wednesday, June 27  Thursday, June 28                                                            
2 Kings 22:8-13;23:1-3  2 Kings 24:8-17                                    
Matthew 7:15-20    Matthew 7:21-29                                              
Friday, June 29    Saturday, June 30     
SOL of STS PETER & PAUL                   Lamentations 2:2,10-14,18-19  
Acts 12:1-11   Matthew 8:15-17 
2 Timothy 4:6-8, 17-18 
Matthew 16:13-19 
Sunday, July 1, 2012                                                                                                                  
Wisdom 1:13-15;2:23-24  2Corinthians 8:7,9,13-15       Mark 5:21-43 

Monday, June 25, 9:00 a.m.   

Elizabeth Rizak (Family) 

Special Intention  

Int. Sumor & Christian Salazar (Family) 

Tuesday, June 26,  9:00 a.m. 

Int. of John and Anna (Family) 

Wednesday, June 27, 9:00 a.m. 

Brian Bommarito (Jim and Marge Najarian) 

Special Intention (Linda Morehead) 

Thursday, June 28, 9:00 a.m.                              

James Brining (Marie Hoffman) 

Robert Lewandowski (SJN Parish Family) 

Int. of Marcel Loosbrock 

Friday, June 29, 9:00 a.m. 

George W. Cottrell (Dean Reffner) 

Cathy Skocelas (Wagoner Family) 

Saturday, June 30, 4:30 p.m. 

Bob Lewandowski (Tony and Pat Sokolowski) 

Ted Szajgecki (Family) 

Sunday, July 1, 2012 

8:30a.m. 

Esther Montilla  (Family) 

Louis and Madge Montoya (Family) 

Margarito and Rose Montoya (Family) 

John O’Connor (Dave and Laverne Andreolli) 

10:30 a.m. 

Int. of Janet and Dennis Gilbo  -  25th Anniv. 

William Sonny Klimek (Ted & Chris Klimek) 

Bob Lewandowski (Doug and Claudia Morris) 

Nahas Family (Odette Dawood) 

Saveria Pino (Domenica Perri Family) 

Stanley & Florence Wiktor (Bob & Mary Ann Victor) 

12:30 p.m.    

 SJN Parish Family 

 5:30 p.m. 

Young Adults of SJN 

Walking In New Life 

Please remember in your prayers this 
week the soul of: 

      

Harriet Ziemba 

     Barbara Layow 
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ANNIVERSARIES OF DECEASED  PARISHIONERS 

 

 
 
 
 
 
June 25  Joan Fogoros (2000) 
  Joseph D’Aiuto (2010) 
      
                                            
June 26  Julia Sparks (1995) 
                
 
June 27  John S. Burns (1990) 
  Esther Johnson (1996) 
  Edward Meagher (2001) 
  Marc Hobbs (2006) 
  Theresa Brunner (2008) 
   
      
                                                               
June 28  Cecelia Malnar (1994) 
  Paul Tower (1996) 
      
  
June 29  Gladys Dix (1995) 
  Patrich Charles (2011) 
      
  
June 30  Lillian Palfi (1987) 
  Ted Szajgecki (2004) 
  Hilda Wade (2010) 
     
July 1  Thomas Talarczyk (2004) 
   
   
  
 
 

   

KEEP IN YOUR PRAYERS 

Don Andison 
Carol Aren 
Richard Bargowski 
Gordon Bickle 
Kenneth Birecki  
Tommy Bohn 
Lisa Bowman 
Rick Cigile 
Mario David 
Marie Davis 
Ronald Dellamielleure 
Diane Flowers 
Patricia Goonis 
Henry “Hank” Granowicz 
Nancy Gregory 
Bob Grenier 
Krystal Guzman 
Joseph Haddad 
Linda Harms 
Dan Hiltz 
Jodi Klucevik 
Lisa Kozakowski 
Tammi Lang 
Jesse Lindlbauer 

Ellen Lindner 
Lisa McMaster 
Norm Mientkiewicz   
Don Mills 
Mary Murray 
Justin Paffenroth 
James Polcyn 
John Predmesky 
Dan Prichard 
Jerome Radtke 
Joshua Thomas Retherford 
Cheri Sasena 
Delmar Schindler 
George Shea 
Lillianna Shull 
Beverly Smith 
Patricia Solodon 
Tom Tipi 
Jennifer VanHorn-Bargowski 
Nicholas Womac 
William Womac 
Kevin Zuchnik 
 

Please pray for Parishioners and Family Members Serving in the Armed Forces 

SSgt Leonard Adams 

1st Lt David Anderson 

SSgt Lawrence Anderson 

LtCol Dave Bares 

Amn  Paige C. Bauer 

Col Robert Benning 

Capt James R. Bernthal 

Capt Geno Berta 

LCpl Devin A. Boersma 

SSgt Eric Brooks 

LTJG Jennifer Brooks 

Cpl Rebecca Brooks 

LCpl Justin Butler 

PO3 Christopher Bykowski 

SSgt Kevin Carney 

E3 Toni Colon 

Capt Sean Conlen 

Sgt James A. Cooper 

RDML Kevin Donegan 

E2 Joseph Dziuban 

E2 Mark Dziuban 

Pvt Bradley M. Finch 

Capt Erin Jensen Foley 

Id  Lucas Hankins 

Capt Eric Hettinga 

Sgt Jessica Hladky 

Maj Carrie Howe 

HTFN Richard Hoyer 

Sgt Michael Jacobs 

PFC Daniella C. Jara 

Lt Jason Jarvis 

Maj David Jesurun 

Sgt Ryan A. Johnson 

LtCol Robert Kaminski 

LtCmdr Sherry Kaminski 

Capt  Jeff Kelly 

Capt Kristin Yampaglia Kelly 

LCpl Anthony Kennard 

Col David Kennedy 

Pvt Virgil Klein 

1st Lt Roman Kocherovsky 

Lt Natalie Ann Korona 

Pvt Anthony Lanzon 

Col. Robert Lukens 

E2 Shawn Lyons 

Grant MacDonald 

Capt David McGraw 

Sgt Marc P. Maziarz 

SpF Christian Mejia 

Sgt Carson Middlebrook 

SPC Denis Montilla 

SSgt Michael J. Moomaw 

Dwayne Naugle  

PFC Erik Nelsen 

Maj Brian Nicosia 

Pvt James Oaks 

Carl Park, SFC 

Keith Pawenski 

Sgt Alex A. Polka 

SGM Joseph A. Polka 

Sgt Michael Potrzebowski 

Capt Mark Rausch 

Maj Jason Redlin 

Sgt Christopher M. Rudzinski 

Lt Col Michael C. Rudzinski 

2nd Lt Dan Russo 

Capt Tyrus Scott 

SPC Guy Schlachter 

Maj Jason Schuerger 

Capt Shannon Schuerger 

Justin James Sams 

LtCol David Sebuck 

Sgt Martin Smith 

2nd Lt Dennis Speck 

Sgt Joseph Spinicchia 

Sara Marie Taylor 

E3 John Theisen 

PFC Shaun G. Towler 

Sgt Christopher Wiacek 

1st Lt Amanda Witt 

Sgt Alex White 

SSgt Robert L. Woods 

2nd Lt. Daniel M. York 

Capt Drew Ziolkowski 

Cmdr John F. Zrembski 

 Having trouble getting to Sunday 
Mass or know of someone who is?   

Contact the Peace &  Justice                    
Committee at rem7662@aol.com        
or 455-7662 and we will arrange to 
pick you up. 
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“There is gold, a multitude of rubies: but the lips of knowledge 

are a precious jewel”   Proverbs 20:15 

   All Saints Catholic School 

   48735 Warren Road ~ Canton, MI 48187 

     734-459-2490 
                   www.allsaintscs.com 

All Saints Catholic School is a preschool through 8th grade school fully accredited by the Michigan Nonpublic School Accredit-
ing Association serving more than 25 parishes in Oakland, Washtenaw and Wayne Counties. 

*For information about All Saints Catholic School or to schedule a tour, please contact us at:  ascs9@hotmail.com 

Thank You                                
To all who helped prepare food and 
or served the funeral refreshments for 
the family and friends of 
 
 Barbara Layow 

"Polish Youth Course – July 21st through 28, 2012. 
 

We are looking for students between the ages of 10 

through 14 years old who would like to spend a week 

at the beautiful Orchard Lake Schools Campus learning 

beautiful Polish songs, designing Polish crafts, creating 

Polish dance under the choreography of a talented in-

structor from Poland.   
 

Study about the Polish culture from Polish instructors 

and make friends from all over the United States. 

$300.00 includes Lessons, Swimming, Sports, Room 

and Board for entire week. Join PNA Lodge 53 and 

your final cost will be $200.00.  
 

Performance Saturday morning, July 28th. All are        

welcome to view the accomplishments of the              

students.   
 

Sponsored by the Polish National Alliance: 
 

For information and application, please call or email 

Ron or Barb Martin at:Contact parish: (734) 455-
5910 

 

Rev. George Charnley                                                  
is retiring after 36 years of priesthood.               
You are invited to congratulate him at                 

St. James Parish                                                      
46325 Ten Mile Rd, Novi, MI.                                  

Saturday, June 23                                                      
between 7pmand 9pm. 

You are  Invited to a Faith and                     
Sharing Retreat 

 

Dates:   Thursday evening August 2 through        

Sunday afternoon August 5 

Place:      St. Paul of the Cross Retreat Center 
(Telegraph & I96).                                                     

Theme:  Gratefulness: The Heart of Prayer 

Cost:   $240 for residents and $130 for a commuter.  
A monthly payment plan and limited scholarships 

are available. 

Contacts:  

John Fitzpatrick          248-624-9821                                     
Pat Mueller                  248-661-9041                                            
Catherine Ondrizek   586-294-5455                            
Vivian Spence              248-688-2776          

Tuesday 10AM-11:15AM 
June 26 - July 31 
(6 weeks) $42 

1/2 off for teens $21 
St. John Neumann Parish 
Contact parish: (734) 455-5910 

 

Please bring water, yoga mat and wear              
comfortable clothing.  


